Dr G A Murnaghan Senior Administrator King Edward Block Royal Victoria Hospital Grosvenor Road BELFAST BT12 6BA

5 January 1996

Dear

RE: ADAM STRAIN, DECEASED

I am enclosing a copy of Dr Alexander's report. I faxed a copy to Dr Maurice Savage in RBHSC.

On Thursday last I had a meeting with Miss Strain and her brother-in-law. I agreed to send her a copy of each report as it arrives with me and I have sent a copy of Dr Alexander's report to her.

I explained that these reports are likely to contain complex medical language and she would require an explanation of the contents. I stressed that I did not have sufficient expertise to do that. She wondered whether Dr Savage might be willing to and I informed her that I would channel that suggestion through your goodself.

Subsequently I spoke to Dr Savage and advised him of this request. I explained that you were on sick leave at the present time and that he could discuss it with you on your return.

Best wishes for 1996.

Yours sincerely

J L LECKEY HM CORONER FOR GRATER BELFAST

210